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Preface 

 
The Department of Homeland Security (DHS) Office of Inspector General (OIG) was established by 
the Homeland Security Act of 2002 (Public Law 107-296) by amendment to the Inspector General 
Act of 1978. This is one of a series of audit, inspection, and special reports published by our office 
as part of our oversight responsibilities to promote economy, efficiency, and effectiveness within the 
department.  
 
This special report presents a letter on TSA’s FY 2005 financial statements prepared by the 
independent public accounting firm KPMG LLP (KPMG).  We engaged KPMG to audit TSA’s  
FY 2005 financial statements.  This special report marks a significant departure from TSA’s past 
performance in preparing auditable financial statements.  For FY 2005, KPMG did not complete 
their audit because TSA did not provide KPMG with final financial statements on which KPMG 
could report.   
 
However, during the period of their engagement, KPMG noted certain matters involving internal 
control and other operational matters that are included in the attached letter.  Other matters may have 
been identified had KPMG been able to perform all procedures necessary to express an opinion on 
the TSA FY 2005 financial statements.  KPMG is responsible for the attached letter dated March 14, 
2006.  We do not express an opinion on TSA’s financial statements or conclusions on internal 
control or compliance with laws and regulations. 
 
Of the matters identified by KPMG in the attached letter, our office recommends that TSA give 
prioritized attention to the following:  accounting treatment of fees; financial reporting; financial 
systems security; grants monitoring and year-end accounting; undelivered orders, contract file 
maintenance, and letters of intent accrual; and obligation recoveries.   
 
The recommendations herein have been discussed in draft with those responsible for 
implementation. It is our hope that this report with KPMG’s attached letter will result in more 
effective, efficient, and economical operations. We express our appreciation to all of those who 
contributed to the preparation of this special report.  
             
             

 
Richard L. Skinner 

            Inspector General  
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